REGULAR MEETING
VIENNA CITY HALL
205 NORTH FOURTH STREET
VIENNA, IL 62995
March 6, 2019
6:30 P.M. VIENNA CITY COUNCIL

The City Council of the City of Vienna met in regular session, Wednesday, March 6, 2019 at
Vienna City Hall with the following members and guest:

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Jon Simmons, Mayor

Alan Racey, Alderman
Melissa Hill, Alderman
Debbie Riddle, Alderman
Cheryl Myrick, Alderman
Richard Owen, Alderman
Aleatha Wright, City Clerk
Shane Racey, City Supt
Michelle Meyers, Treasurer
Jim Miller, Police Chief
Brent Williams, Fire Chief
Phil Morris, Depot

GUESTS:
Marc Dahncke

Brennan Dahncke
Mike Buhler

There being a quorum, Mayor Simmons called the meeting of the Vienna City Council to order
at 6:30 p.m. '

NEW BUSINESS

Alderman Hill made a motion to Approve the Omnibus Consent Agenda consisting of the
February 20, 2019 Council Meeting Minutes and the Warrant ($37,895.81). Alderman Riddle
seconded the motion. Motion carried, all in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Brennan Dahncke was present to address city officials with an apology for being involved in
recent vandalism at the city park. Dahncke expressed his regret for his actions. Chief Miller said
this investigation was still ongoing as several juveniles were involved and would therefore go
before the states attorney. City officials thanked Dahncke for attending.



CITY ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS

Mayor Simmons briefly mentioned the city was bringing in approximately $2,500.00 per month
in gaming revenue.

Clerk Wright informed council a zoning meeting was scheduled March 18th for review of the
2019 zoning map per zoning changes in 2018. Wright said the city would be passing an
ordinance at the next scheduled meeting adopting the new map.

Supt Racey said the replacement of water valves at the location of South 4th'and Locust Street
would be scheduled for the morning of Monday, March 11th. Racey said water would be shut off
for several hours for repairs. Racey also said there would be two bids on the cut/cap waterline
project submitted to the city.

Chief Miller discussed citations issued to 407 North 11th Street for ordinance violations of the
property's condition. Miller also announced the:annual "National Night Out" event to take place
at the city park Tuesday, August 6th.

Fire Chief Williams spoke with city officials of setting a date for the annual firework display.
Council decided on Friday, July 5th since the city's lead shooter was already booked for the
fourth. Williams said he was checking with a new fireworks display company as the prior year's
company was no longer servicing Illinois. Williams requested permission to put in for a 50/50
grant opportunity with IDNR. Council gave consent.

Phil Morris, Depot discussed a fundraiser for city Christmas lights with the assistance of Modern
Woodmen and Johnson County Revitalization. Motris said a silent auction would be held at the

Junque Jamboree on Saturday, April 6th to raise funds.

Alderman Tuey and Hill spoke of organizing a community Easter egg hunt that would take place
at the city park on Saturday April 20 at 1:00 p.m.

Alderman Tuey discussed several ideas for community oriented events with council.

As there was no further business to discuss, Mayor Simmons declared the meeting adjourned at
120pan.

APPROVED: March 20, 2019
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T A. Simmons, Mayor Aleatha Wright, City gerk




